
Kernan Elementary 
929 York Street   Utica, New York 13502 

Vision— Our vision is to track our progress, become lifelong learners, and celebrate success 

by accomplishing our goals one step at a time! 
Mission—Kernan Elementary School will provide a quality education for a diverse student 

population in a peaceful and positive working environment. Students will continue to use  

their reasoning, literacy, mathematical, and technical skills to become lifelong learners and 

productive members of society. 
Kernan Kids are Kind 

 

Important  
Contacts 

Principal 
Cynthia DeDominick 
Secretary 
Gretchen Jenkins 
Phone:  315-792-2185 
Fax:  315-792-2187 

 

Nurse 
Yelena Verenich 
Phone:  315-368-6764 
Fax:  315-368-6772 
 

Social Worker 
Danielle Mancuso 
315-368-6767 
 

Parent Liaison 
Karen Balandis 
315-368-6770 
 

DURHAM BUS CO. 
315-758-1648 
 

SCHOOL BASED 
HEALTH CLINIC 
315-368-6778 
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IMPORTANT DATES: 

• December 15….. Winter Band Concert @ 4pm 

• December 23– January 2 …..Winter Recess—NO SCHOOL 

 

Message from Mrs. DeDominick: 
 
 We have completed our first Marking Period and having 

students attend in-person this year is wonderful.  We are 

busy working on closing the gaps that resulted due to remote 

learning.  Students are learning new skills and concepts eve-

ry day! 

 One area we really need to improve upon is attendance.  

There is a strong link between regular school attendance and 

student achievement.  As of November, our school attend-

ance rate was at 88%.  Our school goal is 95%.  We need to 

do better.  Missing more than two days each month is consid-

ered chronic absenteeism.  Please work with your child on 

how important it is to be in school to learn, and how good at-

tendance is a life-long skill that they will need when they 

have a job as a teenager and adult.  We ask you to send in 

an excuse any time that your child is absent.  It is also im-

portant for your child to be at school on time.  Your child may 

be missing special services, such as speech or physical ther-

apy when they are late to school, not to mention regular in-

struction.  

  Thank you for your continued support. 

  

UCSD ACTING SUPERINTENDENT 

Brian Nolan 

UCSD BOARD OF EDUCATION 

Joseph Hobika, Jr.—President 

Danielle N. Padula—Vice-President 

Robert Cardillo 

Donald Dawes 

Tennille Knoop 

James Paul 

David Testa 


